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STATEMENT 

WHA78 individual statement on the pandemic agreement 

19 MAY 2025, GENEVA – WHO can play a crucial role in coordinating health-related responses to 

infectious disease outbreaks and humanitarian efforts, working alongside other organizations 

providing on-the-ground support.  

IFPMA has constructively supported the negotiation process over the past three years, providing 

industry expertise to help inform the debate. From the outset, industry made commitments to deliver 

equitable access, pledging to reserve an allocation of real-time production of vaccines, treatments, 

and diagnostics for priority populations in lower-income countries and take measures to make them 

available and affordable. At the same time, we have voiced caution not to dilute or undo the 

frameworks that have worked well, including those relating to intellectual property, voluntary licensing 

and technology transfer, or make the inter-pandemic burden on industry so high that it disincentivizes 

future engagement.  

Given the current political and financial context, we question the feasibility of WHO dedicating 

significant resources to new initiatives that go beyond its core mandate on norms and standards. We 

encourage WHO to further prioritize areas where it has unique added value within its mandate and 

can best deliver on its mission. 

The pandemic agreement is a starting point, not an end in itself. Private companies will remain 

critical by driving the innovation necessary to develop and deliver the medicines and vaccines we will 

need when the next pandemic hits. It is essential that our expertise and experience is drawn upon 

again as negotiations continue. 
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